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Brubeck
To Give
Concert
The Dave Brubeck Quartet. Colum-

bia Records recording artists, will ap-

pear in a jazz concert at the Old Gym
on Feb. 4 from 8 to 10 pjn. The coon-

cert was originally set for Feb. 14, but

it had to be rescheduled. The concert

is being co-sponsored by the Univer-

sity Concert Committee and the Se-

wanee Jazz Society.

This group has won top honors in the

Playboy, Down Beat, and Metronome

polls, and Brubeck was chosen by jazz

enthusiasts as "Jazz Personality of the

Year" in 1954 and 1955.

Brubeck's early training at the piano

^nd cello was in the classical tradition.

He started playing jazz in local dance

bands in lone, Calif., at the age of thir-

teen, and as a music major at the Col-

lege of the Pacific, he organized a swing

band. His studying and writing con-

tinued while in the army and after the

war he returned from Europe to study

theory and composition under Darius

Milhaud.

Brubeck continues to reach more and

more people through his college con-

cert tours and the Summer music fes-

tivals throughout the United States and

Canada. Early in 1958 the quartet

played most of Europe and the middle-

East on a four-month tour which took

them behind the Iron Curtain. The ma-
jor portion of this tour was sponsored

by the U. S. State Department, and

brought the quartet into areas that had

never heard a live jazz performance

Fcaturist Paul Desmond was added

to the Brubeck Trio in 1951, thus cre-

ating the Dave Brubeck Quartet. The
musical ideas of Brubeck and Desmond
blended so well together that they are

generally recognized as the finest team

Joe Morello, the drummer, joined

Brubeck in October of 1956 and has

since become recognized as one of the

outstanding drummers in the country.

The newest member of the Brubeck

Quartet, Gene Wright, joined the group

in January, 1958, in time for the U. S.

State Department tour of the Middle

East An excellent bass player, Wright

had worked with Cal Tjader and Red
Norvo's groups before joining Brubeck.

ill appear in u concert at the Old Gym on February 4. Fi

-ed Brubeck. pianist and leader; Paul Desmond, sa\oplionis

ind Joe Morello. drummer.

Dr. Arthur C. Robertson

Addresses Pi Gamma Mu

Knights, Gordy
Play Mid-Winter
Ed Williamson, president of the Ger-

man Club, announced this week that

Sewanee's Mid-Winter Weekend will

be Feb. 19, 20, and 21. From nine until

cne o'clock Friday night, the Auburn
Knights will supply music for an in-

formal dance (tuxedos will not be

worn). Saturday afternoon, from 3:30

until 5:30 o'clock, "Papa John" Gordy
will perform a jazz concert in Gailor,

at which beer will be sold. Prices for

these promising affairs will be an-

nounced later.

duPont Presents

Casserley Lecture
The

held

duPont Lectun

Unio

«11 be

Thursday, Feb. 11. The speaker will be
the Reverend J. V. Langmead Casser-
ley. The title of the Reverend Mr.

Casserley 's lecture is "Negation and
Liberty in Christian Ethics." An in-

troduction of the speaker and his topic

will follow in the next issue of the

Purple on Feb. 10.

by WILL MIMS
Will France remain a great power? Is

she one now? These questions were dis-

cussed thoroughly by Dr. Arthur C.

Robertson, noted student and authority

on France, in a lecture delivered in St.

Luke's auditorium on Monday, Decem-
ber 11. The lecture was presented as

an open program by Pi Gamma Mu.

Dr. Robertson began by reviewing the

current American opinion of France.

The average American's reaction to

France and the French people is often

based on heresay evidence. When
France was at its lowest ebb during

the Second World War, the question,

"Can France ever come back," was
raised even within France itself. People

have continued to say "Can France be

a great power?" A stereotyped public

opinion has thus been created, the net

effect of which is to generally cast doubt

upon the stability of France today with-

out considering the facts objectively.

Another factor in the American opinion

of France is the impression brought to

the United States by the forces which

occupied France. Unfortunately Ameri-

can troops saw little of the real French

loyalilsts, many of whom were engaged

in underground activities without fa-

cilities for the billeting of occupation

troops. There are a relatively small

number of Frenchmen in the United

States at present, a fact which may con-

tribute to a lack of understanding of

[he French nation. Nor can the effects

of large-scale, World War II German

propaganda be overlooked. Dr. Robert-

son suggested that such a stereotyped

public opinion could eventually have

the effect of weakening an individual

or state at which it was directed, and

consequently urged a new look at

France, one which would consider the

French case objectively, trying to in-

terpret the obvious evidence.

Dr. Robertson began this new look by

briefly reviewing French history. France

certainly was a great nation until 191S,

find it can be called the "pipeline of

western civilization." During the First

World War, France was greatly weak-

ened. The French mobilized twenty

per cent of their population at that

time, and suffered severely as the "ad-

vance guard of democracy." Dr. Rob-

ertson also pointed to the fact that

French industry completely equipped

'he American Expeditionary Force, in-

asmuch as U. S. industry could not

mobilize itself quickly enough. She suf-

fered similarly in the Second World

War, and her fall, completely unfore-

seen in America, was not because of

weakness, but because she was the first

target of a new combination of waging

war. In pointing out these ff

Robertson emphasized that wl

ticizing France's weakness, we should

remember what weakened he:

Making referenc

side France, Dr Robertson pointed

what great joy had been felt by the

allied forces when Russia had entered

the war against Germany. Young
Frenchmen grew up believing that "thi

enemy of my enemy is my friend," and

the Communist party grew in France

mostly as a protest movement, and nol

really as a Communist force.

Dr. Robertson, an admirer of Gen
DeGaulle, predicted at one time thai

(he Fourth Republic would certainly

fall, and that when it did, DeGaulle

would be the man to rise to leadership.

Dr. Robertson, who has personally in-

terviewed DeGaulle, interjected som;

personal comments about the French

leader as well as explanati

her of his present policies

As for the present situation in France,

the French government is stable,

the French budget is very nearly :

ble. About eighty-five per cent

French voters are participating in g

eminent. France is also doing a g:

deal for Algeria. On an individual

sis, the average Frenchman is intelli-

gent, moral, and efficient. He
happy family life and is very fond of

(hore rights and freedoms which ar

an integral part of the American life.

Furthermore he is a friend who ha

fought at side of Americans to preserv.

ii tt'tltirii and individuality.

Dr. Robertson's address was followed

Annual Contains

More Pix, Sports
"The Annual should be as spectacu-

lar as any college annual anywhere.

These words reflect the opinion of the

editor of the 1959-1960 edition of th<

Cap and Gown, Bob Gregg- This year

along with a new foormat, he promises

more party pictures and an expanded

intramural section. Considering the

number of Sewanee men who particr

pate in both these activities, almost

everyone should find a photographic

record of some personal incider

one of these areas. From the sound of

the groans in the Union when the pic-

'ures came back, one would imagine

that there were a few dissatisfied

tomers already.

by DAVE WILSON
The Sewanee roundballers played

their record into nine wins, three losses

aturday night by defeating the Lam-
uth Eagles 53-42. The crowd in at-

tendance had the chance to see some
xceptionatly fine defensive playing on

be part of both teams.

The half time score indicates the

lastly fought battle that occurred in

the first period. The two teams left

the floor with the scoreboard showing
a 15-15 deadlock.

Sewanee was slow to get going, since

the Lambuth team put up a rather un-
orthodox zone defense which kept the

Tigers from getting near the basket.

However the second half was a differ-

ent story, as the Purple had found the

Tiger players Dick Dezell and Larry

Varnell, high scorers with 12 and 11

points, were the mainstays of the Ti-

gers' offense, both playing one of their

finest games of the season.

The Sewanee five showed their ball-

handling abilities by keeping the ball

from their opponents for over three

minutes in a freezing display. The
Eagles, who are always a threat,

couldn't solve the Sewanee defense, nor

did they gain the ball often enough.

The Tigers continue to roll in what
has possibilities of being one of their

Last Tuesday the Sewanee Tigers

journeyed to Birmingham for a game
with the Birmingham-Southern Pan-

Ihers and brought back one of the fin-

est victories of the season.

The Tiger five put on a display of

defense seldom seen in basketball, li

was undoubtedly their best defensi

demonstration this year. One could

count on one hand the number of

that the B-S team had the ball i

the free throw line.

The game started out slowly, both
teams marching the court's length with-
out scoring. Sewanee's Poochie Tom-
lin hit a one-handed jump shot to give

the Tigers the first points, and then
(he Purple started to roll.

For about the first 10 minutes of the

, the only points scored by the
Panthers were on free throws; Sewanee

tie floor at half-time with a 36-16

Money Big

Problem In

Curriculum
by DON TIMBERLAKE

"The additions are desirable, but

money is limited," is the general ad

ministrative attitude to the cuiricuiun

additions proposed by the Order of

Gownsmen in a recent resolution.

Both Dean of the College Lancas'

and Dr. Charles Harrison, Chairman
the Department of English, agreed that

the gownsmen's action showed seriou

and mature consideration of the issue;

Dean Lancaster is chairman of the Fac'

ulty Curriculum Committee of which

Dr. Harrison is also a member.

In discussing curriculum adi

ditions were warranted but, at thi

ent time, he said, the University had

only enough money to attempt to *

rich the present curriculum.

Russian may possibly be offered

Sewanee in the near future, according

to Dean Lancaster. Dr. Harrison, how-
ever, pointed out that Rus

turally unfamiliar language harder than

Greek, could hope to attract only a verj

small number of students beyond thi

second year level in a small college

Study of Russian for only two years

moreover, would produce no useful

knowledge of the languagi

Psychology, both concluded, deserved

at least several good courses with

equipped laboratories. But, they also

said, a separate Department of Psy-

chology could not be justified.

The addition of courses in anthropol-

ogy, sociology, and geology, very de-

sirable and rewarding survey courses,

could not be covered by the University

budget at present, but perhaps may be

offered at some time in the future.

Changes in the College curriculum

are first recommended by the previous-

ly mentioned Faculty Committee on the

Curriculum and then voted on by the

College Faculty. If a change required

the expenditure of extra money, as all

of the proposed changes would, the Ad-

itration and the Regents would

have to approve the change, then se-

and appropriate the

money.

The second half was m are or le s n

epeat of the first, with the T ppr
niiiiilbalkis cutting the cords with ra-
ual accuracy and stealing the ball f

he opponents frequently.

The final score, 68-41, is an indication

of the exceptional play of the Sewa
earn. In this reporter's o

heir finest game of the >

Tomlin and Edgin shared high point-

honors with 13 each. Dezell, Varnell

ind Ireshman Josh Nunn lad 10 points

each. Nunn did a gooc job on the

boards, pulling down the n ost rebounds
of the game.

Sewanee—Lambuth B ox Score

FG FT TP

Varnell 5 1- 3 11

Dezell 5 2- 4 12

Tomlin _ 3 1- 1 7

Gelston ._ 3 0- 6

Nunn 3 0- 6

J. Smith 3- 4 3

22 9-14 53

B-S—Sewanee Box Score

FG FT TP
Dezell 4 2- 2 10

Gelston 1 2- 4

Edgin 4 5- 6 13

Varnell 4 2- 2 10

Smith 4- 5

Hatch 1- 2 1

Joseph 1 1- 5 3

23 22-31 88

Fire Committee

To Buy Truck
A meeting of the Sewanee Fire Com-

mittee and the Chief Deputy Fire Safe-

ly Inspector of Tennessee was held

l.i-,l Wednesday.

The purpose of the meeting was to

have the inspector make suggestions

for a fire truck and a method of pur-

chasing it. At the meeting the fire

committee was to put forth suggestions

made by the fire department for a

truck. These suggestions would be sub-

ject to the approval of the fire inspec-

tor before a truck could be purchased.

The specifications made by the fire

department call for cab forward design,

meaning that the driver's seat would be

situated in front of the front wheels of

the truck. The fire department has al-

so asked for a 750-gallon per minute

pump, two thousand feet of hose, and

a booster tank of 250 gallons.

The estimated cost of such a truck

would be $18,500. At present, gifts to

the university totaling $20,000 have

been allocated for purchase of a new

truck. The goal for fire prevention

equipment is $50,000.

Should the fire inspector approve of

the specifications and should the truck

be ordered immediately, Sewanee would

have a new fire truck before the end

of school. Construction time for such

a truck is approximately 120 days.

Calendar

Wednesday, January 20

p.m. Basketball, Sewanee vs. Univ.

of Chattanooga, here

Friday, January 22

pjn. Swimming, Sewanee vs. Univ.

of Georgia, there

Saturday, January 23

p.m. Swimming, Sewanee vs. Georgia

Tech, there

Monday, January 25

Examinations begin for College and

Seminary



Sewnnee's Often
Right . . .

This past week, Sewanee pulled through with

a 1.000 batting average. The basketball team,

swimmers, and matmen all came through on the

long end of the scoring.

By continuing its policy of non -subsidization

Sewanee has not let herself fall victim to the

disease of misplaced values wheh is becoming

more and more apparent in collegiate atmos-

pheres. Winning athletic teams are all too often

the prime means of securing the prestige of the

University in the public mind. Winning "pro-

fessional" college teams are fine for public re-

lations alma- mater-banner- waving alumni, but

are disasterous to the type of healthy varsity

program we have at Sewanee.

The old sign that is sometimes tacked up on

the locker room wall that "it's not the winning

or losing but how you play the game," may be

The Sahara oi Bozart? . . • Not Here

> othei

doertheless Sewanee has proved that it c;

both. And not by the hiring of professional

athletes but by blood and guts. Cheers!

The Vm a Neat Guy satire in last week's Pur-

ple was the first in a series of satires on the

various and sundry "Wild Animals of Sewa-

nee." The author's name was withheld until

this week for obvious reasons. Bruce Keenan

wrote the first, and several other students have

offered to write in the series which will be re-

sumed after the examinations. The author's

name will be withheld until the following week.

Neat guy, hard guy, intellectual, BMOC, or gimp

—the aim is to poke a little fun in all direc-

tions. When a campus can't relax enough to

laugh at itself, then life is sad indeed. FG.T

Last week, the Purple published an article en-

titled "Letter from Mama." This article was

intended to be humorous and satirical, only, and

concerned solely with Sewanee life in general.

Nothing in this article was meant to be in-

vidious or ugly. The references to the Jewish

season and the use of the Yiddish dialect were

done strictly to add humor to the letter. It is

truly unfortunate (hat this letter was published

at such an extremely inappropriate time and for

this we are deeply sorry. We hope that this

attempt at rectification will be taken as it is

presented—sincerely and honestly.

Purple News Editor

This has been a year in which several sug-

gestions and pleas have been sent from the stu-

dent body to the administration concerning

school functions. In order for me to have my
say before the end of this first semester I would

like to offer one of my own, realizing that noth-

ing will probably be done about it, but that I

will at least have had the chance to exercise my
freedom to say what I feel.

Nothing has impressed me these last few

weeks so much as the simple fact that this year,

for large numbers of the student body, there is

almost no time to prepare for finals, until the

weekend before the exam period. Members of

the student body are at this moment valiantly

attempting to prepare for quizzes, finishing up

term papers, or doing other work.

I know of one student who was assigned five

term papers this semester, and is spending so

much time writing them that he will never be

«.ble to study for finals. Other students have

papers due. and quizzes this last week. Some
students have quizzes the Saturday before finals.

I realize fully that it is the student's own
fault for not finishing his papers before now, or

for not being so well prepared for a quiz that

he would only need an hour or two of study for

it. But to expect such an occurrence to happen

is to live in a world of dreams. The vast ma-
jority of Sewanee students just are not going

to do this type of work. They never have, and

they aren't going to in the near future.

Therefore I would like to propose two sug-

At our last counting 23 Southern centers of

learning and wisdom had cancelled upcoming

conceits by the Dave Brubeck Quartet. That is

S4O.00O worth of contracts.

Did Brubeck attempt a violation of any of

these contracts? No.

Merely, it became known that one of the

pianist's group was a Negro, bassist Gene
Wright. Is Wright a last minute replacement

shuttled in for purposes of the Southern tour?

No. He has been with the quartet for at least

a year and is Brubeck's regular bass man, who
recently accompanied him on an extensive Eu-
ropean and Asian tour.

In 1917 H. L. Mencklen remarked in his now
notorious essay, "The Sahara of Bozart," "And
yet for all its (the Souths) size and all its

wealth and all the 'progress' it babbles of, it is

almost as sterile. .n-tislically, intellectually, cul-

turally, as the Sahara Desert." Despite his well

known tendency to exaggerate on such mat-
ters, the Baltimore iconoclast was too close to

the truth of that time for the South's comfort.

By 1949 Mencklen had admitted that, "On
the heels of the violent denunciations of the

elder Southerners there soon came a favorable

response from the more civilized youngsters."

Those more civilized youngsters were our pa-

*The Ctawfrer

rents. The job which they have accomplished
in restoring to the South industry, commerce,
learning, and art, is a remarkable one. The
South of 1960 has industry and culture of which
ir can be justly proud.

Parallel to this rebirth of Southern culture

there has been a similar birth among American
Negros, largely a boot-strap operation. How-
ever, the South in the main has chosen to ig-

nore the Negro's progress, or at best, to view it

<)isdamiully from a distance.

Particularly in the arts Negros have reached

such statue and accomplishment that the South
can afford to ignore them only at considerable

cost to itself.

Yet most of Mencken's more civilized genera-

tion, and many of our own, become much les*

civilized and even Mindly obstinate when con-

fronted with such a situation as the BrubecK
Quartet has presented.

Should we be forced to trek north to hear a

symphony orchestra which contains Negro mu-
sicians, or to hear Marian Anderson or Mahalia

Jackson in concert, or to take advantage of nu-
merous other worthwhile functions and events

in which Negroes are involved?

Of course, many people think we should. Some
of 'he school* at which Brubeck was supposed

) appear are located in states which have laws

gainst such functions, we understand.

Luckily, we at Sewanee will hear the Brubeck

Quartet. If recordings are any true indication

of for

At the risk of patting a dent in our backs: we
feel the student body, the faculty, and the ad-

ministration should be commended for allowing

this opportunity. Perhaps the Sewanee notions

on culture, Southern culture, are soundly based

after

And to our friends from Chattanooga, whose
university cancelled out, who will drive to Se-

wanee February 4, we wish an enjoyable time

while they are here.

Brubeck was wanted so badly in Chattanooga

that someone suggested a white bassist from

the local union be substituted. ("Oh, good

heavens! Mr. Bernstein's got sick; that crowd's

waiting! Hey, you there, with the broom, yeah,

you! How about get out there and wiggle this

little stick a while?").

"We reserve the right to refuse service to

anyone. . . . We reserve the whiteright to per-

petuate our ignorant prejudices and to extend

their effects to our more sensible neighbors.

Amen." DBH

C?.T-Q

gestions, in hope that they will at least be con-

sidered, and if rejected, I would like to know
for what reasons. One, there should be a read-

ing period of not less than one week before

finals begin, and . or, two, the exam period

should be extended so that no student will have

two finals on the same day.

Harvard has a reputation of being the United

States' finest university. They have ]

ths reputation even though they have

ing period extending from Christmas '

to the start of finals. They seem to think it

works; perhaps it would be successful at Sewa-

nee. At least it should be considered.

If this is not possible, perhaps it would be

possible in the future to extend the time of finals

three or four days in order to avoid the fre-

quent situation of students being faced with

five finals in three days. With no time given to

prepare for these exams, it is a brutal experi-

ence to attempt to do well on them.

I feel these proposals to be especially justified

in face of the increasing burden being placed

on the students at Sewanee. There can be no

doubt that the school is steadily attempting to

raise its standards, but of what use are high

standards if a semester of decent work by a

student is to be destroyed by his inability to

prepare fully for the last vital tests.

Let us hope that Sewanee does not lose too

many students to other colleges for this reason

in the next two weeks. Most of us are here to

get an education, no matter what has been said.

The school is more than fair to us the rest of

the semester as most of the professors space

their quizzes very nicely. Why doesn't the same

generosity occur at this most important t

the DE
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The Chauncey Dewey mentioned here entered

the University of the South in 1896 at the in-

sistence of his mother, a Kentuckian, and over
the objection of his father, a Harvard man. He
did not return for his degree in 1900.

Oyster Bay, N. Y.

November 15, 1912

My dear Colonel Dewey:
You organized Illinois for us in both cam-

paigns and there is not a man who has made a

gamer and more efficient fight for the cause than

you made. All decent people throughout the

country owe you a debt of gratitude for the

many sacrifices you have made. ... I prize my
association with you and beg you to understand
how I appreciate all you have done.

With heartiest good wishes,

Faithfully yours,

(signed) T. Roosevelt

Washington, D. C.

August 18, 1952

Dear Mr. Dewey:
I wish to say how greatly I appreciate the sup-

port you gave my campaign and the work you
did in the state of Kansas. ... We were all

fighting for a cause. ... I was of course disap-

pointed about everything but even more when
I think of you and others who spent so much
time, energy, and money in my behalf without
lesult. ... I shall always remain grateful to

With kindest regards,

Brewster. Kansas

December 17, 1958

Col. Henry T. Bull

President of the Class of 1900

My dear Henry:

(several paragraphs of friendly reminiscence,

written from the giant Dewey Ranch, and then

• )
I have been successful in reaching most of my

ambitious objectives since leaving College, where
failure to make a fraternity almost broke my
heart, and which was responsible for my not re-

turning for my degree. . . .

Very truly yours,

(signed) Chauncey Dewey

(Note: Mr. Dewey died on November 4, 1959.

He will not give any trouble to Sewanee's

nine fraternities which have left unpledged an

unprecedented 14G non -fraternity men. But one

wondeis how many among the unpledged are

future Chauncey Deweys.)

I wish to bring to your attention and reflec-

tion the program of the Department of Fine
Arts.

This is a relatively new department in this

university, so it is our intention to extend its

influence on the student body, informing you of

ist scope, aims, and opportunities.

During the next semester, I will teach two
courses of Art Appreciation and of History of

Art. The advantage of these courses is to offer

to a man with general humanistic interest, an

insight into one of the most valuable fields of

In return for the student's efforts Fine Arts

are able to reward him with a greater quality

of thought and sensitivity that certainly mat-
ters greatly for his prestige in a high level so-

ciety, and for his human relations, without
mentioning the very vast satisfactions with
which the perception of beauty, natural as well

as artistic enriches life itself.

Courses for drawing and painting objects,

landscapes, and persons are also in the program
of the department, which courses can be either

practical additions to the theoretical courses, or.

beside them, can represent the given principles

of serene entertainment for an educated person.

Courses in layout, interior decoration, archi-

tectural planning, photography, print making,
are also offered, that are intended to afford ex-
ercise in those various fields as well as training

for definite professional interests. Here the

choice is left to each student, who will get

from the teacher individual attention for his

What are the practical opportunities offered

to a student in the Department of Fine Arts?

He can become a teacher of art. The extension

of interest in the Fine Arts that is rapidly tak-

ing place in the United States renders the fa-

cility of such employment very remarkable to-

day. (Statistics tell us that over 300,000 are

students of art in the United States at present.)

For this field individual creative talent i

necessary, as an art teacher is not supposed to

be an active artist, but simply has to be tra

to understand art, and explain it. The cor
of Art Appreciation and of Art History respond
to this aim. Only a slight training in the w
of doing a picture can make the perception

art more accurate. My grading, therefore,

the studio courses, will certainly consider the

particular position of the students whose pref-

erences are declared to the 1

In the same range of interests i

ing of a student whose studious attitude makes
him wish to take the position of an art

or museum curator. Museums and
(Continued on page 4)
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Swimmers Beat Emory;
Veal Sets New Record
Last Saturday in [heir first meet of

the I960 season, the Sewanee tankmen

chalked up victory number one as they

defeated Emory University 53-42 in

Juhan Gymnasium pool. Sprinters Tony
Veal and Charlie Robinson, along with

-, well balanced and conditioned team,

easily overpowered the Atlanta swim-

The off

close 400-yard medley relay. Sewanee

lagged several strokes behind for the

first 300-yards of the race. Anchor
man Charlie Robinson put on the steam.

Wrestlers Edge

B-Southern
Saturday night the Sewanee grapplers

won their first home match of the sea-

son by defeating Birmingham-South-

ern College 18-16.

The surprise of the evening was
Hank Haynes. who pinned his man in

1 04 of the first round.

Veteran Bill Yates also stunned the

crowd, and his opponent, by achieving

a pin in 0:40 of the first round.

Brian Badenoch moved from his ex-

hibition match of last week to the 157-

lb. weight class contender this week.

He- defeated his opponent by a 6-2 de-

The complete results:

123-lb. Hank Haynes IS) pinned Don
Moseley (B) in 1:04 of the first round.

130-lb. Birmingham-Southern won
by forfeit.

137-lb. Ferril Singleton (B) pinned

Dick Gibbs (S) in 0:49 of the second

147-lb. Scobie Branson (B) defeated

Bob Man (S) with a 10-5 decision.

157-lb. Brian Badenoch (S) defeated

Butch Stapp (B) with a 6-2 decision.

167-lb. Sewanee won by forfeit.

177-lb. Bill Yates (S) pinned Richard

Jones (B) in 0:40 of the first round.

Heavyweight Ronald Boyer IB) de-

feated Jody Gee (S) with a close 2-1

decision.

VISIT THE
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finishing over two seconds ahead of
he Emory freestyler.

The only other close race occurred
in the 200-yard breaststroke event. Both
•earn; stayed close together until the
last lap when senior Chuck North pour-
ed it on to win another first place for

Sewai held comfortable lead
throughout the meet with the closest

score being 30-22 at the end of the 200-
yard butterfly.

First places went to distancemen Bob
Kring and Drew Meulenberg; breast-
broker Chuck North; and sprinter Tony
Veal.

Veal won both the 50 and 100-yard
freestyle. In the 50-yard event he
broke the school pool records with a
time of 23.8. He had held the old rec-
ord of 23.9.

Results:

400-yard Medley Relay 1) Sewanee
(Brown, Lewis, Dean, Robinson) 4:24.8

220-yard Freestyle 1) Kring (S); 2)

Grimes (E); 3) Warren (S) 2.28.0

50-yard Freestyle 1) Veal (S); 2)

J. Studeman (S>; 3) Harris (E) 23.8

(new University and pool record)

200-yard Individual Medley 1) Mc-
Donough (E); 2) North (S); 3) Laga-
marsino (E) 2:33.4

Diving 1) Verkaup (E); 2) Le Roux
(S); 3) Simms (E)

200-yard Butterfly 1) Wynn (E); 2)

Dean (S); 3) Stewart (E) 2:40.3

100-yard Freestyle 1) Veal (S); 2)

J, Studeman (S); 3} Earle (E) 54.6

200-yard Backstroke 1) McDonough
(E); 2) Hudgins (S); 3) Wimer (S)

2:36.5

440-yard Freestyle 1) Meulenberg
<S); 2) Wynn (E); 3) Grimes (E)

5:48.8

200-yard Breaststroke 1) North (S);

2) Hayes (E); 3) Lewis (S) 2:48.9

400-yard Freestyle Relay 1) Emory
4:16.9

Next Friday the Tiger swimmers will

journey to the peach state for a two-
day visit. On Friday they will take

on the Georgia Bulldogs in Athens.

Saturday afternoon they will see ac-

tion against the Yellow Jackets of

Georgia Tech in Atlanta.

On Monday, Feb. 1, Sewanee will

play host to Florida State University.

The Seminoles are rated as the best

earn in the South this year and this

meet is expected to provide plenty of

Fiction for swimming enthusiasts.

Vou'll Find It At

Mutt Si Charlie's

B & G Supply Store

Hardware, Paints, Appliances

"Cowan's Most Interesting Store"

of the squnds helping to muke 1959-

>uch Ted liitondo's rampaging swim-
ming team. Pictured left to right are: First row—William Studeman, Ronnie
Zodin, Richard Warren: Second Row—George Lewis, Robert Kring, Charles
North, Captain Tony Veol, Alternate Captain Fred Brown, James Dean, Drew
Meulenberg; Third Row—Manager Warren King, Charles Robinson, Buddy
Wimer, Bod Hudgins. Dick Wolverton, James Studeman. Coach Ted Bitondo.
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Visit Big City
Recently Mrs. David Collins, wife of

the University's chaplain, and her sis-

ter, Mrs. Frank Thomas, took a six-day

vacation to New York. The reason for

this trip was to attend a surprise party

for Miss Vera Covert. It was attended

by many of her former voice students.

The party was a success from the be-
ginning. Over 150 people were there.

Among the notables were John For-
sythe, Jordan Bentley, Carol Brice,

Sally Howe, Sewanee alumnus of 1953

end actor in No Time For Sergeants,

Michael Thomas. Cablegrams of good
wishes were sent by Princess Grace
Kelly Ranier and Ralph Meeker, both of

whom were unable to attend. The par-

ly, a formal affair, began at 5:15 with
a cocktail party. At six o'clock Miss
Covert was ushered in, and according

to Mrs. Collins, "was very surprised."

The buffet supper was served with nu-
merous tasty dishes, some of which
were hot shrimp, cold salmon salad,

ham, turkey, slaw, potato salad, and
mixed fruit as a dessert. Mrs. Collins

and Mrs. Thomas utilized their spare

time by finishing their Christmas shop-

ping and attending the Broadway stage

production of Gypsy.

Before leaving New York, Mrs. Col-

lins and Mrs. Thomas visited Miss Co-
vert on their own and spent an inter-

esting afternoon with the former con-

cert pianist and widely acclaimed voice

teacher.

Tiger Scoring
Player GP

Tomlin -- 12

Gelston 12

Dezell 12

Smith 12

Varnell ... 12

Nunn 10

Joseph 7

Hatch 8

Munal 2

Gearinger 2

Dotson 2

Rolling Acres Motel
AAA TV

WE2 7201

Winchester, Tennessee

1W YORK LIFE

Insurance Co.

?t. W. F. Kline
USN (ret.)

E, Accident and
kness Insurance

c LY-8 5318 and

LY-8 5197

Acolytes Meet;

Elect Officers
At last Friday's meeting of the Aco-

lyte's Guild Julian Beckwith was elect-

ed second semester president. Other
second semester officers elected were
Gil Green, vice-president; Bill Kracke,

secretary; and Barry Thompson, treas-

Outgoing president, Tom Tierney, af-

ter explaining the duties of the presi-

dent, accepted nominations from the

floor. Nominated for the high office

were Barry Thompson and Beckwith.
i he outgoing vice-president.

Upon being elected, Beckwith con-

ducted the remaining portion of the

meeting. After explaining that the

vice-president, in addition to the nor
ma! veep duties, is in charge of the in

struction of new acolytes, Julian re

ceived the nominations of Peter Seh
linger and Green.

The issuing of the server's schedul.

and the keeping of the minutes of the

Guild meetings are the duties of the

secretary as explained by outgoing

retary, Don Krikbaum. President Beck-
with then received the nominations r

Kracke, Randolph Usher, and Krik

Paul Goddard then explained that the

treasurer is in charge of the annual

milk fund drive for St. Mark's School

and the Guild's Christmas project.

Thompson and Harry Bainbridge were

nominated for this office.

P. S. Brooks Co

Sewanee, Tennessee

m
Tiger Talk

by STU ELLIOTT

Last Saturday's victory over Lambuth
as certainly a study in contrasts for

the Tigers. In the opening twenty min-
neither team could seem to find

the basket at all. Shots would fall into
the net only to miraculously spin out.

The combined total of 30 points at

the intermission was the lowest posted
on the Mountain in many years.

In the second half Sewanee came out
and quickly took charge of the game.
Tiger center Dick Dezell was instru-
mental in this as he gave Sewanee con-
trol of the boards while putting in 12
points.

Dezell also played a fine defensive
game. On one occasion Lambuth seem-
ingly had a sure basket with a three
on one situation when the lanky pivot
man raced down court to break up the
play.

Defense has in fact been very promi-
nent in both of the Tigers latest vic-

tories. The well conditioned Sewanee
quintet has been able to keep the pres-
sure on for the full game. Numerous
baskets in the recent games have been
the result of tenacious ball hawking.

The Tiger mermen got off to an im-
pressive start against Emory. Tiger

captain Tony Veal came up with a phe-
nomenal opening meet performance
when he shattered his own record in

the 50-yard freestyle.

An interesting note on swimming this

year is the recurrence of the 200-yard
individual medley relay race. In this

event each man swims 50 yards in

breaststroke, backstroke, butterfly, and
freestyle.

Last Friday a good crowd watched
the Sewanee wrestling team record its

first win of the season against Birm-
ingham-Southern. Each team was forc-

ed to forfeit one match. The margin of

victory was provided by the pins scored

by Hank Haynes and Bill Yates.

Yates, who pinned his man in 40 sec-

onds, has had particular success against

Birmingham-Southern in his Sewanee

career. Last year he pinned his Birm-
ingham-Southern opponent in 36 sec-

Taylor's Truck Stop

Good Eats—Good Food

Open 24 hours a day

Edwards, Jr.

WINNER RECEIVES A FREE STEAK!
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'Pit of Flics

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: The

Wreck of the "Mary Deare."

This picture, adapted from the novel

by Hammond Innes, is one of the best

adventure-suspense flicks of the year.

Charlton Heston is the captain of a sal-

vage boat in the English Channel, On a

stormy night, he has a near-collision

with an obviously abandoned freighter

—the "Mary Deare." He boards the

ship with the idea of towing it in and

claiming the usual fifty percent salvage.

On board he finds a wrecked boat and

one wrecked passanger—acting captain

Gary Cooper. From this point on, Hes-

ton finds himself involved in an un-

countable number of mysterious ac-

tions, some of which are solved by the

end of the flick.

The last half of the picture is an in-

vestigaton by the Board of Inquiry in

London, which is trying to decide whe-

ther Cooper, in a panic, ordered the

ship abandoned or whether the crew

knocked him out and left him to go

down with the ship. Gary Cooper is

especially good in these scenes, con-

tradicting himself with half-truths on

the witness stand.

The last scene takes place back on

the "Mary Dea:

: last i

1 Flick Friday: An

. The i

, for Hit

This is a typical gangster flick with

the good guys set against the bad

—

with most of them bad in this one.

Steve Brodie and his assistant Tom
Hubbard find evidences of arson after

o big warehouse fire, and begin an in-

vestigation. It isn't long before a law-

yer, and arsonist, informs actress Lyn
Thomas that her father is involved in

the professional arsonist ring that set

fire to the warehouse. She immediately

Open Letter

To Students

this country, as the official reports in-

form us; and those positions offer an

almost unlimited freedom of personal

scholarly occupations, as well as rather

frequent travels abroad at the expense

of the employing institution. It is not

by chance that the relative novelty of

this department here parallels a novel-

ty of attitudes in the cultural, artistic

life of this country.

Aside from those positions of art

teachers, and of museum curators, a

student in the Department of Fine Arts

may start a career in Applied Arts,

which includes fashion drawing, in-

terior decorating, stage scenery design,

sdvertisement layout, typographic lay-

out for catalogs, etc., photography, and

other activities These jobs are identi-

cal jobs, and offer a good guarantee.

Also, a student may dedicate himself

to the Fine Arts properly, if he feels

this vocation; and, if he feels the vo-

cation, this is not necessarily a field of

material unease. To the contrary, a fine

artist always finds ingenuity enough to

ppply his talents in remunerative ways,

especially for teaching practical courses

in many schools, especially if he holds

a college degree. In this concern, js

chairman of the department, I am ready

to offer you a wide range of minute
demonstrations in almost all the known
techniques.

The Department of Fine Arts offers

a major in Fine Arts, a minor in Fine

Arts; and is ready to discuss the possi-

bility of a "joined major" that would

by ED MOORE
takes the story to Brodie, the lawyer

tries to kill her, an unexpected mem-
ber of the ring is revealed, everybody

ends up plotting against everybody

else, the good guys finally win out, etc

,

There is nothing especially good in

this one, but nothing especially bad

either. So you lovers of mediocrity will

want to see this one before starting to

cram for finals.

Saturday and Monday: But Wot for

Me.

This is another one of those old-man-

loves-young-girl type comedies that

seems to be so popular this year. (This

irend will no doubt end when Lo(i(a

is released.) Clark Gable is the old

L 58.) man in this one, and although no

one has dared tell the female's idol

that he really ought to try acting for a

change, he is no worse in this one thon

in any of his other flicks: in fact, he is

exactly the same as he always has been.

Gable is a Broadway producer who
decides that he cannot stage a play by

the drunkered has-been Lee J. Cobb,

a play which concerns a 60-year-old

man in love with a 20-year old girl. He
then decides that he too is a has-been

and is about to close down business

when his secretary Carrol Baker in-

forms him that she is in love with him.

Of course he is too gallant to hurt the

poor girl's feelings by refusing her ad-

vances, and then he realizes that this

is the life-like experiences he needs to

liven up Cobb's play.

The flick is not as good as it could

have been, but is saved by Cobb and

Lilli Palmer (who plays Goble's

friendly ex-wife). So: if you don't have
anything better to do than study for

; final, by all means take this one in.

Sunday and Tuesday: The Jayhawk-

This film is set in pre-Civil War
Kansas. Fess Parker escapes from pri-

son to find that Jeff Chandler, the

leader of the famed Jayhawkers, has

killed his wife. He joins this notorious

group to get revenge on Chandler,

which he does by tipping off the gov-

ernor as to where the band will strike

next. For this noble action Parker

gains a pardon and marries the beauti-

ful French widow who is living with

her two children in his former house.

fThe idea is suggested that they live

happily ever after) Western fans will

certainly sacrifice an eco final to see

Honor Code Shows School Principles, Ideals
The HONOR SYSTEM of the Univer-

sity of the South is one of the most

hallowed traditions connected with the

history of the school. It exemplifies in

the highest sense the purposes and

ideals of her founders The Honor Sys-

has been in operatii

the irly that

.,[.!„

theoretical or practical, or both, as de-

pendent on the other broadly related

disciplines, like, say, Music, Literature,

Religion, or even Languages.

I would be very glad to see any pros-

pective student in my office, in lower

Tuckaway, on Wednesday and Friday

afternoons.

Sincerely,

GlANNETTO FlESCHI

usly assured a mutual

sense of trust, honor, and respect

among the student body and faculty.

The System is fostered and adminis-

tered by the students themselves. The
responsibility for its continued success

is the moral obligation of each Sewa-

nee man. The administration of the

Honor System is vested in a group of

representatives duly elected by the stu-

dent body. This group is known as

the Honor Council.

I, The Honor Code

Students of the University subscribe,

upon entrance, to an HONOR CODE.
which makes possible a community
based on mutual trust and makes each

student conscious of his responsibility

for his own acts. The continued sup-

port of the HONOR CODE at Sewanee
has meant the protection of the honest

student from the unfairness of the oc-

asional wrong-doer.

The HONOR CODE Is as follows:

WHEREAS, We, the students of the

University of the South, recognizing in

the fullest sense the great value of the

tradition of Honor handed down to us

from the noble past of our Alma Mater

desire to place ourselves on record as

determined to uphold this tradition and

to maintain that high standard of con-

duct which it demands; now therefore

be it resolved:

FIRST. That any adequate conception

of Honor demands that a man shall not

lie or cheat or steal, and shall not break

SECOND: That membership in the

student body carries with it a peculiar

i esponsibility for punctilious observance

of those standards of conduct which
govern an honorable man in every walk
of life.

THIRD. That, since the integrity of

the degrees granted by the University

must in large measure depend upon the

HONOR CODE, every man in every
class must regard himself as particu-

larly bound by his honor not to cheat

in any form, and as likewise bound in

honor not to fail to report any cheating

Every student upon his

trance to the University of the South
required to affix his signature to the

[Oing HONOR CODE as evidence of

icceptance of the same as binding

him. Furthermore, this acceptance

.fically implies his obedience to the

following resolutions governing the ad-

inistration of the HONOR SYSTEM.

A. That, as evidence of his good faith,

'ery student write upon every class

iper that is to be graded by a profes-

* the following pledge:

eby ,

B. That an HONOR COUNCIL, con-

phomore. and one freshman from the

College of Arts and Sciences; and one

;tnior, one middler. and one junior from

he School of Theology be set up, to

vhich committee all infractions of the

CODE above set forth shall be referred

for action.

C. That this HONOR COUNCIL be

mpowered to demand the departure

from the University of any person con-

victed of a violation of the HONOR
CODE.

C. Violations

All violations of the HONOR CODE
are presented to the HONOR COUN-
CIL. If the HONOR COUNCIL de-

termines that a student has violated

the HONOR CODE, it recommends his

dismissal from the College or Semi-
nary to the Vice-Chancellor, through

the respective Dean of that School.

D General

1. It will be the responsibility of the

COUNCIL to maintain the placards

placed in all dormitories and academic

buildings on the campus that bear the

"Any conception of Honor demand,*

that a man shall not lie. cheat or steal,

and shall not break his promises with-

2. Procedure applying to New Stu-

dents' orientation of HONOR SYSTEM
and signing of the HONOR CODE:

(1) On a designated night during the

freshman and transfer students' orien-

tation week, the Chairman of the HON-
OR COUNCIL, with all the members
of the COUNCDL present, shall present

i, comprehensive address on the mean-
ing and characteristics of the CODE.
After this address has been made and

the CODE read in its entirety, the stu-

dents will be permitted to ask ques-

tions, and shall then be required to af-

fix their signatures to the CODE.

(1) On a designated night during the

first week of the Fall Term, the Senior

Theological member of the HONOR
COUNCIL shall present a comprehen-

sive address on the meaning and char-

acteristics of the CODE to the incom-

ing Junior Class and all transfer stu-

After addrt has

CLL

the CODE read in its en-

wo members of the COUN-
he Theological School will

open the floor to questions. Students

sha.l then be required to affix their

signatures to the CODE.

3. Procedure applying to yearly meet-

a. College

(1) The Chairman of the HONOR
COUNCIL will make an address to the

faculty of the College of Arts and Sci-

ences at their first regular meeting of

each academic year. He should explain

what the Council expects from the

faculty in respect to HONOR COUN-
CIL procedures.

( 1 ) The Senior member from the

School of Theology shall address the

faculty of the Seminary at their first

i egularly scheduled meeting in like

4. Procedure applying to reading of

CODE each semester.

a. The Chairman of the HONOR
COUNCIL shall have a reading of the

HONOR CODE once each semester in

the University Chapel for College stu-

5. The Purple will be requested to

print the code in its entirety, in either

the first or second issue prior to final

IHI. Functions and Procedures Per-

taining to the Successful Opera-

tion of The Honor Council

The following methods of procedure

have been adopted by the HONOR
COUNCIL from time to time, and con-

stitute the "Standard Operating Pro-

cedure" to be followed without excep-

tion, unless said article is amended or

repealed by the HONOR COUNCIL

A. Violations

1. Any student observing a violation

of the HONOR CODE should report

said violation to a member of the HON-
OR COUNCIL within forty-eight (48)

hours after the violation has occurred.

a. Any information withheld from the

COUNCIL'S knowledge by the observ-

er of the violation over forty-eight

hours is to be considered irrelevant

b. Any factual evidence presented by

submitted exam papers is to be con-

sidered valid regardless of the time

elapsed after the offense.

c. In reference to Article I, Third

Section: ". . . and as likewise bound

tHoi

inp that comes to his knowledge."—

The COUNCIL interprets this to mean

that a student who fails to report a

violation to which he was a witness

has himself violated the CODE.

B. Examination and Testing Phoce-

b. The PLEDGE, written in full,

equired on all final examinations, an

then the professo

(2) The abbreviation "PLEDGE" is

acceptable on tests other than final ex-

aminations, but it is suggested that the

professor or instructor make it clear

to the class from time to time that the

abbreviation carries the full meaning

and significance of the longer pledge.

(a) The abbreviated form MUST AL-
SO BE ACCOMPANIED by the signa-

ture of the student.

a. Permission will not be given to

students to take final examinations in

places other than the regularly desig-

i.ated place for the examination.

(1) Exceptions

(a) If extenuating or unique circum-

stances occur, it is up to the discre-

tion of the professor or instructor a'

to whEre the student shall be allowed

(b) In the School of Theology, it is

left to the discretion of the Professor

to designate whether final examina-

tions may be taken in places other

than in the regular classroom.

2. Responsibilities of Students

a. There shall be no talking, conver-

sation, undue noises, or other distur-

bances among students during any test

or examination when the professor or

instructor is out of the classroom.

b. On the day of a test or examina-

tion, no student shall refer to notes or

;t textbook upon entering the class-

room, regardless of whether the test is

on the blackboard, or is in the process

of being put on the blackboard.

(1) Exception: Open-book quiz.
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Cowan, Tennessee


